
Regular Meeting
December 7, 2021
The Village Board of Mt. Auburn met in regular session, Mayor Whitehead presiding.  The meeting was brought to order with a salute to the flag.
Roll Call:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-absent, Sandy Gooder-present, Rick Clayton-present, Dee Dee Carey-present, Scott Vincent-absent, and Don Henderson-present.  Mayor Whitehead, Treasurer Saulsberry and Clerk Hamell were also present.
Guests present:  Vicki Simmons, Attorney Dennis Atteberry, and reporter Racheal LeBeane.
Mayor Whitehead handed out Construction Meeting for United Regional Water Treatment Plant for December 1, 2021 (attached)
The board then discussed the copper tests for the water plant.  Myrna Whitehead, Gideon’s on Chapel and Gary Butcher have volunteered the use of their pipes.  The rack in up at the plant and ready for the copper pipes.
Mayor Whitehead reported to the board that he had no luck getting bids on the retaining wall.
The board then discussed the issue of accepting credit or debit cards for water payment.  Treasurer Saulsberry explained to the board that a deposit will be made weekly from Court Money and a percentage of the bill will be charged to the customer for using this service.  There will be no charge to the village.  Treasurer Saulsberry and Clerk Hamell will be taking a class to see how the process works.
The board was given a Payment Resolution to pay Milano & Grunloh Engineers Invoice #26974 for $14,965.80.  Also, a bill for Milano & Grunloh Engineers Admin Invoice for $7,500.00.  A SP consulting invoice #10312021 for $3,660.00.  To make the amount even a fee of $74.20 for a total of $26,200.00. 
A motion was made by Trustee Dee Dee Carey and seconded by Sandy Gooder to pay all invoices for Milano & Grunloh. Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-absent, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-absent, and Don Henderson-yes.     Motion carried
Vicki Simmons asks the board about the pipes by her mom’s house.  Mayor Whitehead told her that he thought it is from erosion and he will take a look at it.  Vicki also told the board that the park looked really nice.
Health The board discussed the issue of dogs running loose in town.  There have been several complaints from people in town about dogs running loose and on November 11, 2021 a dog was killed by a dog that was loose.  Mayor Whitehead has talked to the county board to see what could be done.  No action was taken until the board finds out what the county can do to help us.
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Ordinances:  Attorney Atteberry told the board that he had brought the Tax Levy for this year.  The amount for last year was $28,320.00.  This levy is for $29,734.00.  This should cover all expenses for the new fiscal year.
A motion was made by Trustee Dee Dee Carey and seconded by Don Henderson to pass Ordinance #200 Annual Tax Levy.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-absent, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-absent, Don Henderson-yes. Motion Carried
Parks:  The Park has been decorated for Christmas.  It was reported that there are now receptacles at the edge of the park.  Treasurer Saulsberry thanked everyone for their help and donations.
Water:  Mayor Whitehead told the board that he had gotten a bill for the new roof on the water plant.  The bid was for $17,000.00.  He also told the board that he was going to get a bid for the bus garage.
Treasurer Saulsberry told the board that she had contacted Illinois Consolidated about better Wi/Fi for the water plant and village hall.  Also she told the board that she had a line disconnected that was no longer in use and had one of the bills that had taxes added changed to tax exempt.
A motion was made by Trustee Sandy Gooder and seconded by Dee Dee Carey to accept the treasurer’s report for the month of November.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-absent, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-absent, and Don Henderson-yes                                                                                                                             Motion Carried
A motion was made by Trustee Rick Clayton and seconded by Don Henderson to pay the November bills.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-absent, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-absent, and Don Henderson-yes          Motion carried
A motion was made by Trustee Don Henderson and seconded by Rick Clayton to accept the minutes of November 2, 2021.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-absent, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-absent, and Don Henderson-yes.  Motion carried
Dee Dee Carey at this time thanked Mayor Mike Whitehead for all the work he has done since he took office.
A motion was made by Trustee Rick Clayton and seconded by Don Henderson to adjourn.  All in Favor
						__________________________________________
							Tammy J Hamell, Village Clerk



 
